September 7, 2021



Dear Team Members, Family and Friends of RoseWood Village Greenbrier;

I wanted to write to you today to send an update. A team member in the Dining Department was tested this morning due to a possible exposure outside of the community, and that team member did test positive for COVID. The team member was not vaccinated, and will not be back to the building until the appropriate quarantine is completed. We then tested all team members at the community today, and one additional non-vaccinated team member in the Wellness Department tested positive for COVID. This team member did work throughout the building over the weekend, wearingappropriate PPE including a mask. This team member will also quarantine at home.

Team members who are not here at the building have been asked to come in for testingas well.

All residents will be tested today, 98.7% of our residents have been vaccinated. We have reached out and are following the guidance of the Virginia Department of Health. At their recommendation, we will be pausing visitation to the community. All residents of Assisted Living have been asked to quarantine to their apartments, and all residents of Innovations will be monitored to encourage social distancing. Group activities in bothareas have been halted for now. Group dining has also been stopped for the time being.

As always, all team members will continue to follow all recommended precautions including wearing masks when working.

We will continue to keep you informed as we gather any new information. We continue to consider quality resident care as our highest priority.

Please continue to reach out to me with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Christine Wright
Executive Director
ed.gbd@rosewoodvillage.com

RoseWood Village Greenbrier